Town of Westmoreland
Special Meeting-Water Grant and Extension
February 7, 2019


Present at this informal brainstorming session was Supervisor Kenneth Eisnor, Councilpersons Charles Hebbard, Burton Seymour Jr., Randy Rundle and Barbara Phillips. Also in attendance was C. Jack Dodson Principle of Dodson and Associates Engineering Firm, David Jones Senior Engineer of Mohawk Valley Water Authority, Jeremy Silverman Grant Writer from GEMS, James Nabywaniec representing Assemblyman Blankenbush’s office, Gregory Mattacola Attorney for the Town of Westmoreland, Jim Clifford from Clifford Fuel Co., John Stemen representing Congressman Brindisi’s office, Brian Adey representing Senator Griffo’s office, George Joseph Oneida County Legislator, Jeff Quackenbush GIS Coordinator from Oneida County Planning, Eric Lemieux Sanitarian from Oneida County Health Department, Dan Gilmore  Environmental Health Director Oneida County Health Department, Jeff Grube Chief of the  Westmoreland Fire Department and Dick Goodney Plant Engineer Mohawk Valley Water Department. 

Supervisor Eisnor opened the session by giving a brief overview of the Towns current dilemma in that funding has been awarded to residents of Martin Drive to hook into municipal water, but all funding to extend the water to Martin Drive has been denied.  He asked C. Jack Dodson to explain further.

After having everyone introduce themselves, C. Jack Dodson provided an overview of the two water districts involved in this project: Westmoreland Water District as Extended and Tindall Corners Water District. 

Jack Dodson explained that the source of the water for the Westmoreland District is two 2(2) shallow wells located on the Town Hall premises. These wells feed into the filtration plant and then to the standpipe on NYS RT.233.  The water is then gravity feed back to the users.  The wells are nearing their capacity limiting the growth of the District.  

The Westmoreland District is also faced with aging asbestos lines on both East and West Main Street.

The Tindall District water source is the Mohawk Valley Water Authority.  The most significant problem is the aging infrastructure of the asbestos lines.  Over nine (9) million gallons of water are unaccounted for in 2018 alone and three (3) major leaks have been identified so far this year.

The Martin Drive water problem has been in existence for many years.  This community consists of approximately twenty-five (25) homes, eleven (11) of which are serviced by one (1) shallow well that consistently pulls contaminated ground water from the surrounding marshy fields.

Several projects have been identified to correct the problem.  Martin Drive needs water from MVWA.  In order to accomplish this Grant money as well as loan money is required.

Economic Development Grants have been denied twice.

The extension alone is cost prohibitive. Choices then consist of consolidating the districts. Martin Drive would have to remain a separate district because the grant money received would prevent those individuals from paying EDU charges.
C. Jack Dodson continued stating that WIIA grants would require the formation of a water district and have all engineering plans ready.  The Town needs to have the Health Departments backing in order to move forward.  Mr. Dodson asked for the thoughts of the County Health Departments representatives.

Dan Gilmore stated that if more violations were issued to the residents of Martin Drive, it would increase the score on our grant applications.  He continued adding that the Health Department has been reluctant to issue violations to Martin Drive as it could potentially leave those residents without the ability to use the well at all.

Dick Goodney from MVWA stated that if consolidation was implemented, all asbestos lines, PVC mains and copper/iron lines would have to be replaced.  Additional storage would be required to accommodate consumption and fire protection.  This would mean an intermediate zone tank would have to be installed on the west side of NYS Route 5.  Mr. Goodney added that MVWA could help finance the storage tank.

C. Jack Dodson said that to date, the grant applications have not included the consolidation of districts.  Even if EDU charges were increased to $400.00 to $450.00 per residence, it would not be enough to support an $8,000,000.00 project.

Councilperson Hebbard stated that the infrastructure of the Tindall Corners Water District is failing to the point where he sees no other choice but to consolidate the Districts. 

Jeremy Silverman suggested the Town reapply for a grant to extend the district to provide water to Martin Drive and add a storage tank.  It may be more feasible to obtain grants this way.

Brian Adey from Senator Griffo’s office spoke on the uncertainty of available funds from the Senators office this year as the budget is not complete as of yet.  Mr. Adey agreed to speak with the Senator and the Governor.  In the meantime he suggested the Town contact the USDA elicit their help.

John Steiner, representing Congressman Brindisi’s office said he did not think there was anything the Congressman could do to help in this scenario.

County Legislator George Joseph asked if Kirkland were to join in our efforts would it help with grant funding.   Discussion continued regarding Kirkland’s reluctance to join in, the Indium Corporation, implementation of a storage tank and district formation.  

Supervisor Eisnor added he feels we should concentrate on Martin Drive, a storage tank and the NYS Route 233 extension.  C. Jack Dodson added that a commitment letter from MVWA and around $50,000.00 would be required to move forward.

Supervisor Eisnor asked why the District formation is so expensive.  C. Jack Dodson replied that it’s not, it’s everything else that goes along with it; engineering costs and bond resolutions; because you must be shovel ready.  A lengthy discussion commenced on district formation.

Dan Gilmore suggested that the Community Foundation may be able to help fund the District formation.

C. Jack Dodson thanked everyone for coming and indicated a follow-up letter will be sent to everyone present.

The meeting ended at 2:40 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Jody S. Burdick
Town Clerk
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